
Newsletter #2 - Te Pānui o te kura o Rāwhiti:  18 February 2022 
E ara ake ana i te ūruhi 

Rising Above The Ordinary 

 
From The Principal -  Te Pū kāea a te Tumuaki 
 
Kia ora koutou  
 
While there has been much disruption happening around the 
country over the past two weeks it has been very much ‘business 
as usual’ here at school. All classes have taken part in Beach Edu-
cation over the past week, which was generously funded by Tu  
Manawa Active Aotearoa. There were 23 preventable drownings 
in New Zealand in January of this year. We consider Beach Ed to 
be essential learning for all our children due to our coastal loca-
tion, and we are very grateful to Tu  Manawa Active Aotearoa for 
their support of our school.  
 
Covid Related Information 
Thank you for your support with the important safety measures 
we have in place to reduce the risk of COVID-19. The Govern-
ment’s setting for Canterbury is Red, which means we are subject 
to public health measures for schools that may seem at odds with 
the current level of risk as you might perceive it. However, as a 
school, we are required to implement the Red settings regard-
less. 
 
The biggest impact of this is on our ability to welcome wha nau 
into the school. This has been a challenging experience for an  
inclusive community school such as ours. Other Canterbury 
schools are also faced with the difficult decision to move events 
and activities online and limit visitors to the school. The Govern-
ment guidelines are changing regularly, and the school’s position 
will be kept under active review. 
 

continues on next page ... 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
FEBRUARY 
24th Board of Trustees Meeting 
 
MARCH 
1st Senior Swimming Sports 
7-11 Walk/Wheel To School Wk 
16th Zones Swimming 
31st Board of Trustees Meeting 
 
APRIL 
12th  Last Day of Term 1 
13th Teacher Only Day—School 
 Closed 
14th Teacher Only Day—School 
 Closed 
15th Good Friday  
 
MAY 
2nd 1st Day of Term 2 
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RESILIENCE     Apatahi     “We Bounce Back” 

From The Principal  continued … 
 
Drop Off and Pick Up 
Due to the fact that we now have community spread of Covid-19 in Christchurch, and the rapidly esca-
lating numbers, from Monday of next week (Feb 21st) parents are asked to no longer enter the school 
grounds at drop off and pick up times. If you feel you must come into the school for some reason, 
please speak to the member of the leadership team at the gate. If you are wanting to come into the school 
during the day please phone the school office in advance. Meetings with teachers must be arranged in ad-
vance and we ask that parents continue to stay out of the learning studios. These measures are for the  
safety of everyone. 
 
What Will Happen If There Is A Confirmed Case At School? 
With the inevitability of Omicron circulating through close or casual contacts in our community, I think 
this is the question that is uppermost in everyone's minds at the moment. We thought this would be a 
good time to let you know the processes we have in place for when this occurs.  
 
Our school will communicate with our community when we have a confirmed positive case of a student 
or staff member in our school, as per MOE and MOH guidelines.  

 In the event of a positive case, we are required to contact trace all movements during the day 
while on site.  

 
 We are also required to find out whether those indoors and near a case were wearing masks. 
This is one of the key elements in classifying a close or casual contact.  Ministry of Health guidelines 
advise if indoors and near a case, without a mask on, this is deemed a close contact. This then  
requires isolation for the student for a period of 7 days with a negative test result on day 5. The  
impacts of this can be far reaching. We understand there are some special health conditions for stu-
dents meaning they cannot wear a mask. For the majority who can, we are continuing to educate on 
the importance in wearing masks at all times while in a classroom. 

 
 If there is a case that affects your child we will be in contact by phone then email information. 

 
We have created a flow chart outlining the steps to be taken which you might find useful. It is in this 
newsletter and will be available on our website. 
 
If your child is unwell please keep them at home and if they have Covid-19 symptoms get them tested. If 
you or a member of your wha nau are identified as a COVID case please let us know quickly.  
 
I would like to acknowledge the tremendous work of all staff, the resilience of our tamariki, and the sup-
port of our school wha nau, in continuing to face the challenges of this pandemic. While our school vision 
is Rising Above The Ordinary, and everyone is managing to do that beautifully at the moment - I can’t 
help thinking that a little more ‘ordinary’ would be quite welcome. 
 
Enjoy the weekend, take care, and stay well. 
Nga  mihi nui ki a koutou katoa, 
Liz Weir, Principal 
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INTEGRITY     Wairuatanga     “We Stand” 
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SUCCESS     Angitu     “We Achieve” 

 
Research Involvement  

This year all our teachers 
will be involved in some 
professional develop-
ment around the teach-
ing of Mathematics: Developing Mathematical In-
quiry Communities (DMIC). Alongside this profes-
sional learning, Massey University will be con-
ducting research into teacher practices and stu-
dent outcomes in mathematics. Students will 
complete assessment tasks and surveys as part of 
their normal mathematics classroom work and 
assessment. If you do not wish for your child’s 
mathematics assessment results and survey re-
sponses to be shared with the research team and 
used for the study described in the information 
sheet please let Helen know by emailing 

helen@rawhiti.school.nz. Click here for a link to 
an information sheet  or get a copy from the  
office. 

 
Principals Awards 
Ngā tāonga a te Tumuaki 
 
Rongo-mā-tāne 
Autumn x4, Ava, Cru e, Indie x2, Inka, Isaac,  
Kahurangi x4, Logan, Oliver 
 
Papatūānuku 
Amelia, Ashleigh x2, Blake, Maddie H x2, Moses 

 
Tuning Into Kids 
There are still spaces available for the Tuning Into 
Kids sessions (see flyer). 
 
To attend you must be double vaccinated and 
wear a mask during the sessions. 
 
Please contact Carol at Presbyterian Support for 
more details by emailing carold@psusi.org.nz 

mailto:helen@rawhiti.school.nz
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ogbl#label/Newsletter/FMfcgzGmtrTNqrTRZcQqrlMXvDrRNHxC?compose=new&projector=1
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ogbl#label/Newsletter/FMfcgzGmtrTNqrTRZcQqrlMXvDrRNHxC?compose=new&projector=1
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ogbl#label/Newsletter/FMfcgzGmtrTNqrTRZcQqrlMXvDrRNHxC?compose=new&projector=1
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EMPATHY     Manaakitanga     “We Care” 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Parklands Rugby Football Club 

  
Registrations for PRFC (Junior 
Club) are open: 
https://www.sporty.co.nz/
viewform/175368 
 

Registrations close on 31 March 2022 
  
Information Days are being held at Queenspark Field 
by the Club Shed (Queenspark Drive) on; 
 

 Thursday 24th February at 6pm 
 Sunday 13th March at 4pm 

 
For more information please see https://
www.sporty.co.nz/parkland.../Quick-Need-to-Know/
tab1 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

Shirley Rugby Club 
  
We welcome all existing 
and new players to come 
and play rugby for the  
Vikings this season!  We 
are based at Burwood 
Park and have been 
proudly providing rugby to our Junior community 
for over 100 years.  
 
Come and give it a go.  First step is to register 
so we can allocate you to a team.  There is no 
obligation if you just want to come along and 
check us out.  Keep an eye on our Facebook 
page for further updates @shirleyrugby   
or for more info head to our website https://
www.shirleyrugby.co.nz/ or drop us a line  
info@shirleyrugby.co.nz  “ 
 

https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/175368
https://www.sporty.co.nz/viewform/175368
https://www.sporty.co.nz/parkland.../Quick-Need-to-Know/tab1
https://www.sporty.co.nz/parkland.../Quick-Need-to-Know/tab1
https://www.sporty.co.nz/parkland.../Quick-Need-to-Know/tab1
https://issue2202.totstoteens.co.nz/
https://www.shirleyrugby.co.nz/
https://www.shirleyrugby.co.nz/
mailto:info@shirleyrugby.co.nz
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RISING ABOVE THE ORDINARY 

Community Notices – Ngā pānui a te hapori  

(Notices placed here are contingent on space and do not reflect the views or opinions of the school.) 

 

Can You Lend An Arm? New 
Brighton mobile blood drive 
 
Where: Grace Vineyard Church, 111 
Seaview Rd   
When: Thurs 24th Feb, 1:00pm-6:00pm 
  
Appointments are recommended 
Appointments help to minimise your 
time away from work or home and help 
us to manage blood stock levels and do-
nor flow. 
You can book using one of the following 
methods… 
·         Download the NZ Blood Service do-
nor app and book on there 
·         Book on our web-
site www.nzblood.co.nz   
·         Call us on 0800 448 325 

   
A few things to remember… 
 Eat & drink plenty before you come 

along to donate (at least 1.5L of wa-
ter) 

 Remember to bring your ID – donor 
card or photo ID 

  
Eligibility criteria 
applies – check 
online or call us to 
check if you can give 
blood. 
 

http://www.nzblood.co.nz/

